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Welcome! The welcome of baptism is for all God’s children. This baptismal gift sets us 

free from the power of sin and death. In today’s gospel, Christ promises that the disciple 

who gives a cup of cold water to the little ones serves Christ himself. From worship we 

are sent on our baptismal mission: to serve the little ones of this world and to be a sign 

of God’s merciful welcome.   

This is a special bulletin for Grace Lutheran Church. This bulletin is designed to be used 

at home by anyone who is baptized serving as the Worship Leader. If you use this 

bulletin for worship, either by itself or alongside our service on YouTube, please fill out 

the Attendance Record Form on our website: GraceCLW.com 

ADAPTIVE SERVICE OF THE WORD  
 

GREETING  

Worship Leader: The grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, the love of God, and the 
communion of the Holy Spirit be with you all. 
Congregation: And also with you. 
 

PRAYER OF THE DAY 

Worship Leader: O God, you direct our lives by your grace, and your words of justice 
and mercy reshape the world. Mold us into a people who welcome your word and serve 

one another, through Jesus Christ, our Savior and Lord. 
Congregation: Amen. 
 

FIRST READING   Jeremiah 28:5-9                                        

Introduction to the Lesson: Through a symbolic action Jeremiah insisted that Judah and 
all the surrounding nations should submit to the king of Babylon (Jer. 27). Hananiah 
contradicted the word of Jeremiah, who in reply insisted that Hananiah’s rosy prediction 
should not be believed until it came true. God confirmed the word of Jeremiah and 
sentenced the false prophet Hananiah to death (vv. 16-17).  
 

Reader: 5 Then in the presence of the priests and of all the people who were standing in 
the Temple, I said to Hananiah, 6 “Wonderful! I hope the Lord will do this! I certainly 
hope he will make your prophecy come true and will bring back from Babylonia all the 
Temple treasures and all the people who were taken away as prisoners. 7 But listen to 
what I say to you and to the people. 8 The prophets who spoke long ago, before my time 
and yours, predicted that war, starvation, and disease would come to many nations and 
powerful kingdoms. 9 But a prophet who predicts peace can only be recognized as a 
prophet whom the Lord has truly sent when that prophet's predictions come true.”  
 

After the reading... 

Reader: The word of the Lord.   

Congregation: Thanks be to God. 

 



GOSPEL LESSON    Matthew 10:40-42         

Introduction to the Gospel: When Jesus sends his disciples out as missionaries, he warns 
them of persecution and hardships they will face. He also promises to reward any who 
aid his followers and support their ministry. 

Worship Leader:  The Holy Gospel according to Matthew in the 10th chapter.  

Congregation: Glory to you, O Lord. 
 

Worship Leader: 40 “Whoever welcomes you welcomes me; and whoever welcomes me 

welcomes the one who sent me. 41 Whoever welcomes God's messenger because he is 

God's messenger, will share in his reward. And whoever welcomes a good man because 

he is good, will share in his reward. 42 You can be sure that whoever gives even a drink 

of cold water to one of the least of these my followers because he is my follower, will 

certainly receive a reward.”  
 

After the reading... 

Worship Leader: The gospel of the Lord.   

Congregation: Praise to you, O Christ. 
 

GOSPEL MESSAGE—From Sundays and Seasons 

On Being Welcomed 

Jesus emphasizes many times that his disciples are his representatives in the world. 
When people encounter his followers, they encounter Jesus. This is a phenomenal 
calling that certainly points to God’s grace in the lives of Jesus’ followers. We couldn’t 
possibly claim to be the presence of Jesus without the Spirit and God’s grace poured on 
us in baptism. 

One way the church helps people to know God in Jesus is by showing up, being present, 
engaging authentically with others. When Jesus sent his disciples out to witness to the 
kingdom in words and deeds, he sent them out not only to welcome others but to be 
welcomed. 

In a time when many of our human encounters are mediated by electronic social 
networks and distant forms of communication, we might lose sight of what it means to 
welcome others and to be welcomed in homes, at meals, or in another person’s place of 
worship. It can be humbling to allow another person to welcome us and to show us 
hospitality and grace. 

When we allow others to welcome us in whatever way they do, we allow some 
encounter with Christ to occur. Perhaps it is meeting for coffee or going for a walk. 
Maybe it means going into another person’s neighborhood that is new to us. Maybe it’s 
receiving dinner as another prepares it, humbly or extravagantly, in their home, or as we 
join them at their favorite restaurant. 

Have you ever been invited to someone’s home or event and turned them down? You 
may have had good reason, or maybe you just didn’t feel like going. What does it mean 



to allow others to welcome us into their lives by accepting their invitations? It is a 
blessing to them. It is also, as Jesus tells us, a welcoming of God who sent Jesus and us 
to show love by letting others show us hospitality. 

SERMON                  
 

HYMN OF THE DAY             All Are Welcome   

 

 

PRAYERS OF INTERCESSION 

Worship Leader: Called into unity with one another and the whole creation, let us pray 
for our shared world. 



Prayer Leader: God of companionship, encourage our relationships with our siblings in 

Christ. Bless our conversations. Shape our shared future and give us hearts eager to join 

in a festal shout of praise. Lord, in your mercy, 

Congregation: hear our prayer. 

 

Prayer Leader: God of mercy, your grace is poured out for all. Inspire authorities, 

judges, and politicians to act with compassion. Teach us to overcome fear with hope, 

meet hate with love, and welcome one another as we would welcome you. Lord, in your 

mercy, 

Congregation: hear our prayer. 

 

Prayer Leader: God of care, accompany all who are in deepest need. Comfort those who 

are sick, lonely, or abandoned, (especially Marc Calhoun, Linda Almond, Barbara 

Haseley, Duke Tieman, Betty Biddle, Cathi Adams, Michael Morales, Wade Buehler, 

Gloria Holtzclaw, Betty Daege, Dianne William, Rosemarie & George Smith, Gary 

Neal, Karen Bates, Rev. Lydia Villanueva and family, Don Eunis, Lorraine Reinhard, 

Bonnie Redler, Kathy Leotta, Brytt Mathis, Joseph Valentin, Rita Burneik, Bobby 

Schlegel, Hilda Taylor, George Clark, Jill Grote, Larry Timmons, Carl Stone, Neftali 

Garcia and family, Kelly Sullivan, Susan Gunn, Roy Pruitt, Iris Valentin, Deacon Connie 

Puls, Joan Keeton, Steve Davis, Rose Marie Piff, Gary Mostrum, Vici Kennedy, Gail 

Elder, the family and friends of Rose Corbett, and George Floyd, and the over 100,000 

people in the United States & the 350,000 people worldwide who have died from 

COVID-19, and those suffering from other natural disasters (including the flooding 

across the United States), violence, & terror.  

Prayer Leader: Strengthen those who are in prison or awaiting trial. Renew the spirits of 

all who call upon you. Lord, in your mercy, 

Congregation: hear our prayer. 

 

Worship Leader: Receive these prayers, O God, and those too deep for words; through Jesus Christ 

our Lord. 
Congregation: Amen. 

OFFERING 

Offerings to the mission and ministry of Grace can be made online at GraceCLW.com 

(look for the “Donate” button), or (for now) by mailing a check to Grace Lutheran 

Church, 1812 N. Highland Ave. Clearwater FL 33755. Thank you for your continued 



financial support during these uncertain times. You can fill out your attendance form on 

our website as well. 

OFFERING PRAYER   
Prayer Leader: Blessed are you, O God, maker of all things. Through your goodness you 

have blessed us with these gifts: our selves, our time, and our possessions. Use us, and 

what we have gathered, in feeding the world with your love, through the one who gave 

himself for us, Jesus Christ, our Savior and Lord.  

Congregation: Amen.  

 

LORD’S PRAYER   

Worship Leader: Lord, remember us in your kingdom and teach us to pray in the 

language closest to our hearts. 

Congregation: Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name, thy kingdom 

come, thy will be done, on earth as it is in heaven. Give us this day our daily bread; 

and forgive us our trespasses, as we forgive those who trespass against us; and lead 

us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil. For thine is the kingdom, and the 

power, and the glory, forever and ever. Amen. 
 

THANKSGIVING FOR THE WORD  

Worship Leader: Let us pray. O God of justice and love, we give thanks to you that you 
illumine our way through life with the words of your Son. Give us the light we need, 
awaken us to the needs of others, and at the end bring all the world to your feast; 
through Jesus Christ, our Savior and Lord, to whom, with you and the Holy Spirit, be 
honor and glory forever. 

Congregation: Amen. 
 

BLESSING   

Worship Leader: May the One who brought forth Jesus from the dead raise you to new 

life, fill you with hope, and turn your mourning into dancing. Almighty God, Father, ☩  

Son, and Holy Spirit, bless you now and forever. 

Congregation: Amen. 
 

SENDING SONG                 Doxology        

   

 



DISMISSAL 

Pastor: Together we have heard God’s Word and joined in prayer, we have given and 
have been forgiven. Now our service of worship has ended, and our service to the world 
begins! Go in peace. Christ is with you.  
Congregation: Thanks be to God! 
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